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Memorandum
To; Assistant Secretary ~ Indian Affairs
From: Secretary \é«# Saﬂa@/\

Subject; Processing Land-into-Trust Applications for Applications Not Related to Gaming

Thank you for the enormous efforts you have made to engage tribal leaders across the Nation on
critical issyes facing Indian Country, from building roads and improving schools to increasing

“Wwe have been working to turn the page on the Federal Government’s pattern of neglect. In its
place, we are building a Strategy for ernpowerment — a Strategy that helps Indian nations build a
future of their choosing.” - |

Taking land into trust is one-of the most important finctions that this Department undertakeg on
bdhalf of Indian tribes, Between the years of 1887 and 1934, the U.S. Government removed
mbre than 90 million acres from the tribes; further, this practice wag continued under the
misguided “terrnination” era that continuead through the 19503 and 1960s. The Secretary's

date, and taken into trust, has been within the bounds of existing reservations, Ongoing activities
to pstablish, consolidate and, where appropriate, expand tribal homelands is an essential feature

Tribes use lands taken into trust for a variety of vital purposes: housing, health care, education,
egriculture, energy and economic development. The large majority of land-into-trust
apglications processed by the Department are for thege self-determination purposes, and have no
connection to Indian gaming. Of the more than 1900 trust land applications currently pending
before the Bureau of Indian Affeirs, over 95% are for hon-gaming purposes,



Thank you for your outstanding work and continued commitment to seﬁing the needs and
wnterests of Indian tribes and their communities,

cc:  Deputy Secretary
Solicitor
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